Graduate Programs Council (GPC)

Minutes for April 16, 2008

Attendance

Present: E. Ball, J. DaCosta, J. Graham, S. Hydro, B. Leake, D. Leake, C. Lindberg, A. Seto (chair)

Excused: S. Bakewell-Sachs, S. Rao. 
1. Minutes duty: J. DaCosta took minutes for the first portion of the meeting, until J. Graham arrived.

2. Approval of minutes from April 2, 2008: accepted with minor corrections.

3. Dean’s Report: S. Bakewell-Sachs was absent and sent no report.

4. Report from Assistant Dean of Graduate Studies: S. Hydro had no report.

5. Announcements: none.

6. Discussion items:

a. Nomination of GPC vice chair for 2008-2009: Election will be held during the first meeting of fall 2008.    

b. GPC membership composition: S. Hydro noticed that the description at www.tcnj.edu/~steering/gpc/gpcmem0708.html lists “Dean of Graduate Studies,” a position that no longer exists.  S. Hydro sought clarification from Faculty Senate president Michael Robertson, who stated that the description is current, and added that deans are voting members of committees, a statement that does not seem to reflect current campus practice.  After discussion, GPC concluded that the current description does not reflect a revision sent by GPC shortly after Suzanne Pasch’s departure from TCNJ and the consequent elimination of the position of Dean of Graduate Studies.  Unless that document can be located, GPC will need to revise the description again.
7. Old Business

a. Review of HES MAT course syllabi
Dean Behre attended for this item to support the program. He began by explaining that he had been unable to find any clear college guidelines for the approval of graduate courses, programs and program options, and had not yet received clarification from the Provost. He had examined the charge for GPC and was concerned about the role of the Council in this process, especially as he felt that GPC was scrutinizing syllabi that match the current MAT and suggesting rewriting of these. In reply, members of GPC said that their role was to maintain standards and that these course syllabi did not entirely meet the standards which have been utilized to review new course syllabi in the previous years. The GPC suggested that the Internship syllabi presented for this program did not necessarily meet the graduate rigor of other graduate-level internships. Dean Behre stated that MAT course syllabi that are similar to the presented syllabi have been approved by the GPC in the past although he was less familiar with the current Internship syllabi used in the MAT program. Dean Behre suggested that this situation could prompt a review of all graduate courses, as happened for undergraduate courses with Transformation. The Council agreed that this might be a potential implication and stated it should be raised through proper governance channel. Dean Behre was pleased that members of GPC (Lindberg and Rao) were scheduled to meet with Dr. Farrell to review the syllabi so that they could come back to GPC before the end of the semester.
Respectfully submitted, 

Jacqui Dacosta

Jean Graham 
